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Media Release

For release:  12.30pm, Thursday, July 15, 2004

SACA responds to Bay Sheffield announcement

The South Australian Cricket Association (SACA) has responded to the announcement today by the City of Holdfast Bay and the South Australian Athletic League that the Bay Sheffield is moving back to Colley Reserve, Glenelg.

The SACA’s chief executive Mike Deare said although disappointed with the move, he completely supported the decision by the South Australian Athletic League.

“The SACA was extremely pleased to support and host the Bay Sheffield and saw an opportunity to further grow the event at Adelaide Oval.  We certainly saw the event be a success in its time here, which attracted about 20,000 spectators in its three years.”

“We do, however, understand that the commercial and sponsorship realities are such that the event will have a better opportunity to grow by moving back to Glenelg.”

“The South Australian Athletic League and the SACA have a close working relationship, through not only the Bay Sheffield, but also their participation in foot-races during the Adelaide Test Match and One-Day Internationals.  We look forward to continuing that association.”

“The Bay Sheffield is one of our State’s premier sporting events, and we wish the League and the Holdfast Bay Council every success with the event’s future at Glenelg,” he said.

The Bay Sheffield was held at the Adelaide Oval on December 27 and 28 in 2001, 2002 and 2003.

Further information:

Jane Elliott

Manager, Corporate Communications

South Australian Cricket Association

ph. 8300 3870;  0413 481 142
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